SDCE Professional Development Committee Meeting

Approved Meeting Minutes for February 19, 2014 2:00-3:00 PM  ECC Rm 121

Members Present: Laurie Cozzolino, Flex Coordinator; Pamela Kozminska , Emeritus; Ernie Romero, CTE; Diane Goldberg, Counseling; Kathy Hornik, DSPS; Leticia Flores, ABE/ASE;  Donna Namdar, HCS; Christy Figueroa-Pettis, Classified; Laurel Slater, ESL

1. January 19, 2013 Meeting Minutes reviewed and approved with revisions.

2. Welcome & Introductions: Leticia Flores, ABE/ASE, was welcomed and will be replacing Holly Rodriques on the PD Committee. 
3. Old Business: 
· Mentoring Plan Update: Laurie Cozzolino announced that Beverly Garcia will attend the March 19, 2014 PD Committee Meeting to share and updated ‘proposal’ for a series of workshops/sessions that will support mentoring at CE.  We will have the opportunity to review and provide input at that time. We are hoping to secure funding for this project for next Academic year. 
· Classified Professional Development Update: Christy Figueroa-Pettis provided an update on a wide variety of Classified PD-related topics, including:
· Several EEO & Diversity Screening Committee Trainings (open to faculty and staff) for hiring committees are being offered, in response to the opening up of a number of faculty contract positions. Classified and faculty are strongly encouraged to attend these trainings. 
· There was a recent CCERT Recertification Training for those who attended one of the first rounds of training. Everyone is encouraged to attend the CCERT Training.
· There are a number of Classified retirements coming up, with a concurrent need for on-going training/mentoring/cross-training for those employees seeking to upgrade their skills, advance in their careers and better serve the District.  It is also important that classified staff be flexible and able to take on new and different job duties in response to changing demands and needs.

· There will be a Classified Professional Day in July of this year.
· Employee Orientation Update: Dean Barbara Pongsrikul has volunteered to work with Laurie on streamlining the Orientation Powerpoint, to be ready to deliver again in Fall 2014. Barbara worked on this project as a member of the PD Committee from its inception, and her input will be invaualbe.  Also, the PowerPoint presentation is available to all faculty on the SDCE Faculty & Staff Resources web pages. Laurie sent out an email announcement on the DL, which included the link to the PowerPoint, as well as the Faculty & Staff Handbook.  

4. New Business: Review of previous topics and goals

· Laurie passed out an overview of some of the past topics, concerns and goals of the PD Committee over the past few years.  This also included a list of the various projects that have come out of the PD Committee as well as a list of the workshops/presentations that have been supported by the PD Committee and a variety of ideas and solutions to areas of concern that the PD Committee members have suggested (attached). Committee members reviewed these documents and then there was a general discussion of current issues and concerns, including:
· Many faculty members only get 6 hours of Flex per semester.  If they attend the first few days of Flex, they don’t really have any more hours for which they get compensated for going to PD.  How much more can we really expect of faculty given that situation, in terms of attending more Flex/PD events?
· Suggestion that in some cases, PD is not the issue, but rather, facilities or other issues. For example, as related to Safety, we may be trained on how to use equipment (e.g. using a defibulator) but we lack the signage to let people know where things are. This is also true for other emergencies – we may lack the signage or other information needed to help people make safe decisions. These are facility issues, rather than PD issues. One solution that has worked at some sites is a strong Site Council, where all staff work together to identify issues and concerns, and come together, on a local level, to solve the problems.  Each or our sites have distinct needs - one size does not fit all.  There was also the suggestion that some of the topics could be covered using alternative training methods – for example, using videos to talk about safety topics or other basics.  These could be customized for each campus if needed.

·  In some programs, a few people seem to carry the weight of the extra work, such as sitting on committees.  How do we create an “expectation of participation,’ in particular, among contract faculty? 
· We would like to see an uptick in the hiring of more classified staff, when we can. We know there are budget constraints in this area.  
· Attendance reporting –Maria Reyes reported that CE is working on a pilot to use Scantron machines for keeping attendance records – we would no longer need to use the ERoll book/online reporting system.  Students would use their Student Cards to ‘swipe in’ and attendance would be automatically recorded.  Maria is involved in this pilot and will report in the future. The benefit and time savings as this is rolled out will be great, for faculty, staff and students. We are looking forward to implementation.  
5. Roundtable Discussion: Committee members were asked to share what their current priorities (for their program in particular) are at the moment.  Comments included:
· Kathy Hornik: More workshops related to Safety, such as the Presentation ‘Safety First’ which was offered during Spring Flex Days 2012.
· Have more events video-taped and archived for people who cannot attend.
· Leticia Flores: More technology trainings for faculty- in particular, using technology in the classroom to enhance learning; using video tutorials and harnessing the power of online tools/learning/teaching.  Our students need to know how to use technology effectively and we need to know how to use technology effectively as well.
· Maria Reyes: More ‘cross program’ professional development opportunities, where faculty, classified and administrators get together to learn, solve problems, and become fully aware of what we are all doing, not just what we do in our own classrooms and programs.
· Pamela Kozminska: Keep awareness alive regarding critical legislative issues that directly impact our ability to serve students, in particular, advocating against SB 173, the initiative that would eliminate funding for several of our current SDCE program, including Older Adult and Parenting.  Pamela suggested that we have a petition made available, to gather signatures and keep awareness alive, during the May 17 100 Year Celebration Day to be held at ECC.
· Diane Goldberg: The need to work together, learn about and collaborate on the Student Success Act, which will greatly impact much of what we do at SDCE.  
6. Next Meetings: All Meetings will be in Room 121, 2-3:30 PM unless otherwise scheduled

· March 19, 2014

· Wednesday April 16, 2014

· Wednesday May 21, 2014
· Wednesday June 18, 2014 

